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November 19, 2020 

Electronic Delivery Only 

Ms. Ava MacIntyre 

Deputy Clerk 

The Regional Municipality of Peel 

10 Peel Centre Drive 

Brampton, ON L6T 4B9 

Re:  2020/21 One Time Funding–Amendment to the Long-Term Care Home Service Accountability 

Agreement for Infection Prevention and Control Personnel and Training  

Dear Ms. MacIntyre: 

The Mississauga Halton Local Health Integration Network (the “LHIN”) is pleased to advise that The 

Regional Municipality of Peel operating as Sheridan Villa Long-Term Care Centre (the “Home”) has 

been approved to receive one time funding of $53,515 effective April 1, 2020. This one time funding 

consists of $35,894 to support hiring of infection prevention and control (IPAC) personnel and $17,621 

for training to support staff in enhancing their understanding of, and skills related to IPAC practices and 

protocols. 

Details of the funding and terms and conditions on which it will be provided are set out in Appendix A. 

In accordance with the Local Health System Integration Act, 2006 the LHIN hereby gives notice that, 

subject to the Home’s agreement, it proposes to amend the Long-Term Care Home Service 

Accountability Agreement (the “LSAA”) between the Home and the LHIN with effect as of the date of 

this letter.  To the extent that there are any conflicts between what is in the LSAA and what has been 

added to the LSAA by this letter, this letter including the terms and conditions will govern in respect of 

the funding.  All other terms and conditions in the LSAA will remain the same.  Any funds that have not 

met the conditions at year-end or any unspent funds are subject to recovery.  The Home is also required to 

maintain financial records for this allocation for year-end audit and evaluation by the LHIN, if requested. 

Please indicate the Home’s acceptance of the proposed funding, the conditions in which it is provided, 

and the Home’s agreement to the amendment of the LSAA by signing below and returning one scanned 

copy of this letter to the LHIN via email to mhlhinfundingrequest@lhins.on.ca within 1 week of receipt of 

this letter. 
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Should you have any questions regarding the information provided in this letter, please contact Carrie 

Parkinson, Senior Lead, Health System Performance, Funding and Contract Management at 

Carrie.Parkinson@lhins.on.ca 

The government remains committed to fiscal responsibility therefore it is critical that you continue to 

manage costs within your approved budget.   

Thank you for your dedication and commitment to health care and the important service your 

organization provides to the residents of the Mississauga Halton LHIN. 

Sincerely, 

Brock Hovey 

VP, Corporate Services, Accountability & Quality (Central West LHIN) 

Interim CFO & Vice President Finance, Performance & Corporate Services 

(Mississauga Halton LHIN) 

Enclosed: Appendix A 

c: Susan Griffin-Thomas, Director Long Term Care Region of Peel Health Services, The Regional 

Municipality of Peel  

   Ms. Marianne Klein, Administrator, Sheridan Villa Long-Term Care Centre 

       Donna Cripps, Interim CEO, Central, Central West, Mississauga Halton & North Simcoe Muskoka 

LHINs, Transitional Regional Lead, Ontario Health (Central) 

Angie Burden, Vice President, Home and Community Care, Mississauga Halton LHIN 

Jutta Schafler Argao, Vice President, Quality & People, Ontario Health (Central Region), 

Mississauga Halton LHIN  

Dr. Mira Backo-Shannon, Vice President, Clinical & Health System Strategy, Integration & Planning, 

Ontario Health (Central Region), Mississauga Halton LHIN  

Chris Ferrao, Director, Health System Performance, Funding, Contract Management and Relations,  

Ontario Health (Central Region), Central West and Mississauga Halton LHIN 

Susan Swartzack, Director, Regional Programs, Ontario Health (Central Region), 

Mississauga Halton LHIN 
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